Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch Minutes

January 11, 2010

President Richard Byrnes called the meeting to order at 3 P.M. on January 11, 2010. He introduced three new members: Tom Redmond, Bob McDowall, and Henry McCormick. Thirty-six members attended the meeting. Officer Andy Cox represented the Sheriff’s office.

President Byrnes informed us that six residents inquired about joining after his article appeared in the Greenbelt Gazette. The December minutes will be on the web site soon.

Treasurer, Russ St. Jean, reported t the following:

The opening balance on December 13, 2009 was $2,420.03.  He deposited $90.00(donations from three residents whose houses we checked while they were away). He spent $61.25 to file organization papers with the state of Florida. The balance on 1/11/2010 was $2,448.78.

Animal Control Officer, Laura Peckham, addressed our group. She informed us that the Sheriff’s Office took over Animal Control in September 2009.  She informed us of the unit’s make-up and responsibilities. Citrus County does not have an SPCA. We do have two Humane Societies and various rescue groups. There is an officer on duty every day from 7AM until 9PM. 

Deputy Cox informed us an arrest warrant is in place for a person who is a suspect in burglaries in South Oak Village. Juveniles who have been involved in a string of burglaries in this part of the county are out of jail.  There are former drug dealers living in Sugarmill Woods. If anyone notices strange activities in the area, call 911. Residents have been obeying the speed limits in our community. The Sheriff’s Volunteer Appreciation program is on March 3, 2010.

President Byrnes noted that the brake fluid was down in the patrol car. At a    routine servicing on January 8, 2010, brake pads were replaced and four new tires were put on the vehicle. The first driver of the day needs to check fluids and do a visual inspection of the tires. The car has close to 107,000 miles on it and it needs to be services more often. Therefore, it will be checked every six weeks.

George Brand will chair a standing By-laws committee. Keith Johns, and Craig Blaine offered to help him out.

The statistics for the month of December are as follows:

Man Hours:

296

Miles:


3662

Fuel Gallons:
227.928

Fuel Cost:

$614.90

Security Checks:
66

Construction Sites:
1408

Utilities:

569

There was no old business.

Nominations of officers will take place in February. One has to be present or submit a written offer to be on the ballot. Elections will be in March. 

Respectfully Submitted,

Michele Eisner 

Secretary

